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Who needs this information? 
Operators of underground coal mines, independent contractors, miner's 
representatives, Mine Safety and Health Administration (MSHA) enforcement 
personnel, state mining agencies, and other interested parties need this information. 
 
What is the purpose of this bulletin? 
This Program Information Bulletin (PIB) informs coal mine operators to submit to 
MSHA a complete inventory of their Self-Contained Self-Rescuer (SCSR) units, as 
required by the Emergency Mine Evacuation Final Rule, issued on December 8, 2006. 
 
Information
Title 30, C.F.R. § 75.1714-8 requires coal mine operators to submit to MSHA a complete 
inventory of their SCSR units by March 31, 2007, and to update the list quarterly as 
needed.  New mines must submit their inventories within 3 months of beginning 
operations.  Inventory information can be submitted online or by fax, email or postal 
mail.  
 
Approved forms for submitting this information are now available.  Operators should 
use the online forms for reporting inventory and updates which are available on the 
MSHA web site at www.msha.gov.  All coal mine operators that have not already  
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submitted a complete inventory of their SCSR units should use the new forms to submit 
their inventories as soon as possible.  Coal mine safety and health inspectors will check 
for inventory reporting compliance during their next quarterly inspection.  If 
noncompliance is identified, appropriate enforcement action will be taken at that time. 
 
What is the background for this PIB? 
Coal mine operators that have not already submitted their inventories must now submit 
to MSHA a complete inventory of their SCSR units. 
 
What is MSHA's authority for this PIB? 
The Federal Mine Safety and Health Act of 1977, as amended, 30 U.S.C. § 801 et seq.; 
30 C.F.R. 75.1714-8. 
 
Is this PIB on the Internet? 
This PIB may be viewed on the World Wide Web by accessing the MSHA home page 
(www.msha.gov) and choosing "Compliance Info" and "Program Information 
Bulletins."  
 
Who is the MSHA contact person for this PIB? 
Terry L. Bentley 
(202) 693-9521 
Coal Mine Safety and Health 
Bentley.Terry@dol.gov  
 
Jeffery H. Kravitz 
(412) 386-6923 
Technical Support 
Kravitz.Jeffery@dol.gov  
 
Who will receive this PIB? 
MSHA Program Policy Manual Holders 
Underground Mine Operators 
Mine Equipment Manufacturers 
Miners' Representatives 
Special Interest Groups 
 
 


